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December 7, 2022

U.S. Department of Energy (FE-34)

Office of Oil and Gas Global Security and Supply
Office of Natural Gas Regulatory Activities

P.O. Box 44375

Washington, DC 20026-4375

fergas@hq.doe.gov

Re: Bear Head LNG Corporation and Bear Head LNG (USA), LLC
DOE/FE Order No. 3681, FE Docket No. 15-33-LNG (FTA)
DOE/FE Order No. 3770, FE Docket No. 15-33-LNG (Non-FTA)

Request to Vacate Authorizations

Bear Head Energy Inc. (“Bear Head”) hereby requests that the Department of Energy (“DOE”) vacate
Order No. 3681 (FTA) and Order No. 3770 (Non-FTA) issued in FE Docket No. 15-33-LNG on July 21,
2015 and February 5, 2016, respectively. Bear Head requests that the orders be vacated effective as of
the date of DOE’s approval of this request.

Bear Head has decided as a commercial matter that it will no longer be pursuing the development of the
natural gas liquefaction and export facility proposed in its application submitted in the referenced
docket. Because exports of natural gas by pipeline to and re-export of natural gas as liquified natural
gas from that proposed facility formed the basis of DOE’s authorizations granted in Order Nos. 3681
and 3770, Bear Head requests that the orders be vacated.

As noted in the Statement of Change in Control submitted to DOE on August 12, 2022, Bear Head is no
longer affiliated with the co-authorization holder Bear Head LNG (USA), LLC (“Bear Head LNG
(USA)”). Both Bear Head and Bear Head LNG (USA) were previously indirect subsidiaries of
Liquefied Natural Gas Limited (“LNG Limited”), a formerly publicly-listed Australian company. Upon
information and belief, Bear Head understands that Bear Head LNG (USA) may no longer exist due to
the liquidation process for LNG Limited. However, if DOE determines that it is unable to vacate the
orders in full as requested, Bear Head respectfully requests that DOE vacate the orders with respect to
Bear Head only such that Bear Head holds no rights, interests, or liabilities thereunder.
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Conclusion

Any questions regarding this filing may be directed to me at 51 Pebble Creek Crescent, Dartmouth,
Nova Scotia B2WO0H?7, Paul.MacLean@BearHeadEnergy.ca , or 902-448-7431.

Respectfully submitted,

O

Paul MacLean
Chief Operating Officer
Bear Head Energy Inc.

Cc: Peri Ulrey, DOE
Patrick Monahan, Buckeye Partners, L.P.
John Godbold, Bear Head Energy Inc.





